[Agency Letterhead and/or State Chapter Letterhead]

[DATE]

The Honorable [Insert Congressional Member’s Full Name]

United States [Insert Senate or House of Representatives]

Address [Washington, DC. Congressional Office]

Washington D.C. [Zip]

Dear [Insert Representative or Senator and Last Name]:

I am a “9-1-1” professional and a member of the National Emergency Number Association (NENA) I am writing to you to encourage your support and leadership of vital homeland security initiatives in 9-1-1 and the United States Congress. 

As a member of the 109th Congress, you have an opportunity to dramatically improve our nation’s 9-1-1 system. 

Robust, effective and available 9-1-1 technologies and systems are of paramount importance for our homeland security as well as everyday emergency preparedness.  While most areas in the United States have basic 9-1-1 service, there are still many communities operating without it.  In today's world of modern communications, systems and technologies nothing is more vital than ubiquitous 9-1-1 service.

Congress recognized the needs of today’s 9-1-1 system by passing the ENHANCE 911 Act of 2004.  Sponsored by the Congressional E9-1-1 Caucus and signed into law by President Bush on December 23, 2004 the ENHANCE 911 Act of 2004, authorizes the creation of a national 9-1-1 program office and the facilitation of up to $250 million per year for grants to upgrade enhanced emergency communications services.  The enacted law also seeks to address further the problem of dedicated state 9-1-1 funds being diverted for other purposes.  

Supporting 9-1-1 and our community, I encourage you to work with your colleagues in Congress and appropriate 2006 monies for the national 9-1-1 program office and grant program.  

[Include information about your local and state E9-1-1 status and needs, challenges and interest in the national 9-1-1 program office and grant program].

Established in 1982, NENA is a network of more than 7,000 9-1-1 leaders.  As a member, I am part of the world’s leading experts in 9-1-1 technical, operations and public policy issues.  NENA is dedicated to work with Members of the 109th Congress to ensure the ENAHCE 911 Act of 2004 is properly funded.

Your involvement in these efforts is vital to ensuring the safety and security of the nation.

Thank you for your consideration and I look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,

[Name and Title]

cc: NENA National Office

